From: Crockart, Kathryn A < CrockartKa@state.gov>

To: johnloeb < johnloeb@aol.com>

Cc: Johnson, Eric A < Johnso EA@state.gov> Subject: From the U.S. Embassy in London

Date: Tue, Feb 3, 2015 8:14 am

Dear Ambassador Loeb,

Greetings from the U.S. Embassy in London. Ambassador Barzun received your letter regarding the 225th anniversary of George Washington's letter on religious freedom, and asked me to respond on his behalf. My team want to thank you for bringing it to our attention and for the helpful ideas for how to incorporate it into our work. During the course of the year we regularly focus on America's efforts to support religious freedom around the globe, as you know, and we are happy to have President Washington's words to refer back to during this anniversary year. If we are able to make use of the letter or parts of the text in our public outreach, we most certainly will.

On a personal note, after looking over the GWIRF's website and reading a bit about it, I wanted to thank you for your Ambassadorial service as well as for your continued commitment to the public interest.

With kind regards, Kathryn Crockart Office of Public Affairs U.S. Embassy London

This email is UNCLASSIFIED.